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Winter 2017  ISSUE 

 
INTRO BY THE KEEPER OF THE LOG 
 

First let me say the 79th CREW Reunion in Greensboro in June 2016 at the Embassy Suites was a great success with 30 Mates 

attending the Hospitality room and Meeting, the most we have had since 2007.  The 80th CREW Reunion will be in Northbrook, 

IL at the Northbrook Hilton.  The SS Fellowship will dock on June 19, 2017.  The CREW Hospitality Room will be open for 

drinks and hors d’oeuvres during afternoons most days beginning 2pm June 19, 2017 on the 10th Floor of the Hilton in my room 

next to the Hilton Hospitality Area and elevator.  As you can see from our registration form, you are on your own for all meals 

except for breakfast which is included with your hotel stay.  Mate John Sprole is my 2nd Mate in Charge of CREW Reunions has 

more details.  See his article on the reunion that follows. 

 
CREW REUNION June 19-23, 2017 
 

The 80th Annual Reunion of the CREW of the SS Fellowship will dock at the Hilton Northbrook/ Chicago, IL on Monday, 

June19, 2017. 

 

 

 

Our theme this year is “The SS Fellowship docks at Navy Pier.”  The Navy Pier is a very large entertainment venue built on a 

pier in Lake Michigan with restaurants, amusements, shops, rides and much more.  We will arrange an excursion there sometime 

Monday, Tuesday or Wednesday at little or no cost.  Mate John Sprole is 2nd Mate in Charge of CREW Reunions. If you have 

any questions, about leisure opportunities, contact Mate John at jsprole@gmail.com. 

 

CREW hospitality quarters are on the tenth floor of the Northbrook Hilton.  The hotel is just off I- 294, the Tri-State Tollway.  

With your registration you will receive a CREW polo shirt to wear during the convention.  Specify your size on the registration 

form.  The hospitality room will have drinks and hors d’oeuvres from 2 to 5 on Monday, June 15 and 1-4pm on Tuesday, 

Wednesday and Thursday. The CREW’s annual meeting will be on Thursday morning from 9:30 to 11:30 at the hotel.  The SS 

Fellowship will shove off Thursday morning, June 22nd, until next year’s reunion. 

 

As you can see from our registration form, you are on your own for all meals except for a free hotel breakfast.  We will be 

located in the center of Chicago's prestigious North Shore area bordering the glorious shores of Lake Michigan, near the towns of 

Glenview, Skokie, and Wilmette and close to many Fortune 500 headquarters including IBM, Abbott, Allstate, Kraft Foods, 

Baxter & Discover. We will be only 12 miles from O'Hare International Airport and 25 miles from downtown Chicago.  You can 

begin your adventure in the North Shore at the Charles Gates Dawes Home, next to Northwestern University.  A little north is 

Grosse Point Lighthouse, built in 1873 and designated as a National Historic Landmark.  Continue on to see the Baha’i house of 
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Worship, the only one in North America.  Next tour Chicago Botanic Gardens, the Illinois Holocaust Museum, and the North 

Shore Center for the Performing arts in Skokie. 

 

We’re pulling out all the stops to have many chances to meet old and new Mates of the CREW.  That’s why we are giving a 

special invitation to those of you whose terms in national office ended in 2012, 2007, 2001, 1996/97, 1991/92, and 1986/87 (and 

before). You should make a special effort to attend and meet up with those with whom you served most closely. 

 

Did you serve with: 

 

•TRAVIS AHLQUIST PRESIDENT, US JAYCEES 2012 - 5 YEAR REUNION 

 

•CHRIS OLDHAM PRESIDENT, US JAYCEES 2007 - 10 YEAR REUNION 

 

•JOHN NYGREN PRESIDENT, US JAYCEES 2002 - 15 YEAR REUNION 

 

•MIKE MARSHALL PRESIDENT, US JAYCEES 1996/97 - 20 YEAR REUNION 

 

•GREG THOMES PRESIDENT, US JAYCEES 1991/92 - 25 YEAR REUNION 

 

•MIKE ALCORN PRESIDENT(DEC’D) GROUP, US JAYCEES 1986/87 - 30 & ALL  

EARLIER YR REUNIONS 

 

We will have our hospitality bar open most afternoons of the week for registered Crew Mates only. The CREW will meet at the 

same time and place as the USJCI Senate annual meeting, but the CREW meeting is a separate function. More details are on the 

CREW registration form that will be part of the Log and is here on our Web site.  

 

Room reservations may be made at (847) 480-7500. Ask for the block code JCI. Hotel room rates are $139.50 per night plus tax.  

This includes breakfast each day.  The special conference rate is available five days before and five days after the CREW 

meeting. Regular check-in would be Monday, June 19,  and checkout would be Friday, June 23. Many Senators will be arriving 

Sunday, June 18.  Room block cutoff is May 15, 2017.  More information on amenities can be obtained from the hotel. If you 

have any questions, contact Mate John Sprole at jsprole@gmail.com. 

Mate John Sprole, 2nd Mate in Charge of CREW Reunions. 

 
CREW REUNION 2017 HOSPITALITY SUITE SPONSORSHIP  

 
We are once again requesting sponsorships for our Hospitality Suite, a need of about $1,600 -- for those Mates that would like to 

remember a Mate or an event in their Jaycee life, who cannot attend the Reunion personally, or who simply want to help sponsor 

the "hospitality" part of our 80th Annual Reunion.   

 

All donations and sponsorships of $100 or more will be used to defray the cost of the Hospitality Suite and the food and drinks 

served there. As at the 79th Reunion, a list of the donors and their names will be published in the Reunion Program.  

 

Checks should made out to "The CREW of the SS Fellowship" with a notation of CREW Hospitality on the bottom left hand side 

and mailed to Mate Kim Newlin, 12455 SW 97th CT, Miami, FL 33176.   

 

A special thanks to the Donors for the 79th Annual CREW Reunion: 

 

CREW HOSPITALITY Sponsors 

 

Bacardi Rum 

Penni Zelinkoff 

Steve Sutherland 

Kim Newlin 

 

SPONSORSHIPS 

 

MOTON CROCKETT 

TOM HENDRIX 

mailto:jsprole@gmail.com
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DEXTER GRAEF 

 

NAMED SPONSORSHIPS 

 

SPONSOR                          HONOREE 

 

MIKE MORITZ                  GERRY MOORE 

AJ MORTON                      JIM OLLIS 

JAMES HAMATY              JOHN CLARK 

GERRY MOORE                ALAN BROCK 

CHARLES EBERHARDT  BERT CUMMINS 

GIL MAGILKE                   BIDDO COSNER 
 

WE NEED YOUR FINANCIAL HELP TO PUBLISH THE LOG! 

 
Production of the LOG is not FREE -- the production and frequency of the LOG depend on Mates’ donations.  Your continued financial support 
is still needed to publish the LOG. Contributions and/or ideas are needed to raise about  $1750 which is needed to publish each issue.  The 

following were donors for the publication of the LOG:   Mates’ Greg Thomes, Mike Clarke, David M Atkin, Michael G Maistros, Orval E 

Caverhill, Frederick A Stein and James A Skidmore.   If you want to donate for the Publication of the LOG, make check out to “The CREW 
of the SS Fellowship” and note for the LOG on the lower left hand corner and mail to Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG.  If you would like for us 

to use your letterhead for publication of the next LOG, mail 1500 sheets of your stationery to me.     

 
There have been extensive discussions on how to help and save the US Jaycees.  To this end, our new Mate Dianne Bishop has helped me post 

over 80 Jaycee Training Material Guides that I scanned in for use by Local Chapters.  They are on Scribb at the following address:   

http://www.scribd.com/collections/3245720/Junior-Chamber-Documents . And don’t forget to submit news items for the next LOG issue to Mate 

Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG by email to jcisenator@msn.com.  Submitted by Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG, 12455 SW 97th CT, 

Miami, FL 33176, phone 305-238-6738 or e-mail: jcisenator@msn.com. 

 

WELCOME ABOARD NEW MATES OF THE CREW OF THE SS FELLOWSHIP 
 

Mate Jack Pasquale nominated Mate Cathy(Cathleen) Dempsey who joined the Cheshire Jaycees , CT in 1996 and continues to 

be active in all phases of the Senate organization.  She is a past President of the Cheshire Jaycees, President of the CT Jaycees 

and President of the CT JCI Senate.  Mate Dempsey is active in the US JCI Senate.  Cathy is a personal lines insurance account 

manager for the John M Glover Agency in Waterbury, CT.   

 

Mate Gerry Moore nominated Mate Dexter Graef who joined the Hillside, NJ Jaycees in March 1967.  He is a past President of 

the Hillside Jaycees and past State Vice President of the NJ Jaycees.  He received his JCI Senatorship 16177 in 1973 and is Past 

President of the NJ JCI Senate.  He has been very active in Jaycees in several states and is On-to Chairman and active pin trader 

for years.  In real life Dexter is a CPA and currently a contractor for British Standards Institution as a lead assessor conducting 

audits.  

 

Mate Charles Eberhardt nominated Mate Stuart O’Hara.  He joined the Sandusky Ohio Jaycees in 1979 and is a past President 

of the Sandusky Jaycees.  He went on to be a State Officer for the Ohio Jaycees and Legal Counsel.  He is a past Legal Counsel 

for the OH JCI Senate and a past President of the OH JCI Senate.   He is currently serving as Legal Counsel for the US JCI 

Senate for the past 7 years.   He is an attorney  and currently Law Director for the City of Norwalk Ohio. 

 

Mate Charles Eberhardt nominated Mate Jane Hider.  She joined the Wooster OH Jaycees  in May 1983 where she was very 

active and held most offices.  She was the OH Jaycees Write-up Sweepstakes winner and served as Program Manager for Write-

up and First Timers for which she was recognized as one of the top 10 National Program Managers by the US Jaycees.   She is a 

member of the Cardinal Corps and a 10th Degree Jaycee and continues to train.  She went on to become very active in the OH JCI 

Senate and their Foundation and held most offices.   In real life, she is an Educator for the Wooster City Schools.   

 

Welcome to the CREW the Executive Committee of the US Junior Chamber of Commerce of 2015 who completed their tour of 

duty December 31, 2016: Mates Joel Blom, Joe Chandler, Juanita Beauchamp, Randy Anderson, Trisha O’Cheltree, John 

Badeen, Christopher F Puetz, Rhonda Lynn Anderson, Becky R Bradl. Submitted by Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG. 
 

Nominations TO “THE CREW OF THE SS FELLOWSHIP” 

 

file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/_blank
mailto:jcisenator@msn.com
mailto:jcisenator@msn.com
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Since I have been Keeper of the LOG, I have noticed that even with those US Jaycee officers who become automatic members 

(Mates) at the end of each year, we will have a net loss of Mates.  Many past State Presidents have yet to be nominated as Mates 

of the CREW.  I would ask Mates of each State to consider nominating your past State Presidents.  Nomination procedures are 

below and on our website, http://www.usjccrew.org. 

 

Nomination to the Keeper of the LOG: name of nominee, address, phone nos, email, spouse, etc. Give a brief summary of Jaycee 

Career(note: ones credentials for consideration for admission to the CREW of the SS Fellowship are based primarily on one’s 

Jaycee Career and very little to do  with ones JCI Senate Career) and dates including National, State, and Local Chapter Offices 

held, awards, etc. Post Jaycee Career including JCI Senate, Jaycee Foundations and Alumni Groups such as Corps, etc.  Name of 

Nominator, Signature of Nominator and Date signed by the nominator.   The CREW nominator should make a check payable to 

"The CREW of the SS Fellowship"( for an amount of $100 or more but may consider less), which accompanies the nomination of 

a new Mate to the CREW.  This has been customary since the inception of The CREW of the SS Fellowship.   NOTE: Remember 

one cannot buy ones way into the CREW of the SS Fellowship and must be nominated by a current Mate.  The accompanying 

check must be from the nominator, not the nominee.  The nomination to the CREW can be mailed to: Mate Jim Warren, 2nd 

Mate in Charge of CREW Nomination; 514 Calvin Ave., Lehigh Acres, FL 33972.  If any questions you may contact Mate 

Jim Warren at myagentjimw@gmail.com. 
 

CREW Roster Update  
 
If you have a new address, phone number or email address, please let Mate Kim Newlin know by regular mail or e-mail.  My mail address:  

12455 SW 97th CT, Miami FL 33176 or e-mail:  jcisenator@msn.com.  You may also go to the CREW's website, http://www.usjcccrew.org 

which is well maintained by Mate Kevin Krepinevich.  Complete the CREW Update form which he will pass on to the CREW volunteers to 
update the database and keep records current.  If you are a MATE and do not have the username and password, email me, Mate Kim Newlin, at 

jcisenator@msn.com and request them.  I will then verify that you are a MATE, and then email you a username and password so you can look up 
old friends.   

 
I have also setup The CREW of The SS Fellowship Group on Facebook with 433 members.  I have made all past National US Jaycee 
Presidents, World Presidents, EVPs, and Secretary Generals administrators so that they can add their Facebook friends as members since only 

one can add a CREW member if they are one of your Facebook friends.   The Facebook CREW Group is in addition to our CREW Yahoo 

Communication site which will still be used to mail out the LOG and Reunion Registration form which can’t be sent out thru the Facebook group.  
Submitted by Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG. 

 

NEWS AND "NOTES IN A BOTTLE" FROM MATES IN SCATTERED PORTS 

 
Mate Tom Ritter is now in a nursing home suffering from Alzheimer’s per his sister who called me when I was looking for him.  

His long term memory is still good and Tom welcomes visitors. 

 

Mate Frederick A(Butch) Stein says hi to Mate Larry Weable, who lives in Alaska. 

 

Mate Jim O’Connell of Sheridan, WY sent me a card wishing me well and reports that he had something recently too but hopes 

the medications from the local VA Medical Center keeps him well and hopes to be at future meetings.  He reports that CJ Jordan 

was out to visit MT and bribed him with a Bottle of Scotch to show up, single malt of course.  He was sad to learn of Mate Jim 

Ashley’s passing.  He predicts the CREW will be facing the same problems as the US JCI Senate as the Jaycee movement 

continues to die out. 

 

Mate Harold Herring sent me a nice note about his ministry and that he is back at 103 Barringer Dr, LaGrange NC 28551.  

Harold@haroldherring.com or http://www.haroldherring.com to learn more about his ministry.  He states he moved back to help 

care for his parents who are in their late 80s.  He reports he bought the Christian Soldier Bookstore in Goldsboro, NC and that 

they still have a ministry staff in Fort Worth TX. 

 

Mate Alan Benedeck reports he knows the late John Jankowiak of NY well; he worked with him in the 70s.  Sad to learn of 

Mate Chuck Fries health issues, getting old has drawbacks.  He now spends winters in Florida in Englewood and summers in 

Twin Lakes, WI.   

 

Mate Gavin MacPherson sent note with address update stating always good to have news of CREW members.  He states that 

Jeane and he just celebrated their 56th Wedding Anniversary and enjoy their three grandchildren.  Although retired for 10 years, 

he and wife remain active in numerous local and international organizations including Rotary Int’l.    He joined the Jaycees in 

1959 in Leeds(UK) and was President of  JCI Leeds, 1972/73. 

 

Mate Michael Clarke reports that when he joined the CREW years ago he did not recall a fee.  All Mate John Armbruster asked 

for was ones stationary to print the next LOG.  Sad that we do not have a benefactor like him anymore.   

http://www.usjccrew.org/
mailto:Harold@haroldherring.com
http://www.haroldherring.com/
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Mate Steve Sutherland's home in Pensacola was hit by tornados in Florida and did quite a bit of damage.  At last note their 

claim remained unsettled. Mate Steve and wife Dawne Sutherland are proud grandparents to Alexander Kristopher Sutherland 

born on Tuesday, May 10. Son Rick Sutherland is a new daddy for the third time. Skyla and Merek Sutherland are excited to 

have a new baby brother. Cards of congratulations can be sent to Dawne and Steve and Rick to 6424 S Windwood Hills CIR, 

Tallahassee FL 32311.  Mate Steve's wife Dawn Stevenson Sutherland fell as she was leaving the US JCI Senate National 

Convention Friday morning June 24. Her elbow was shattered and was replaced and had to have corrective surgery on her elbow 

November 22, 2016 to repair it again. 

 

Mate Hap Hilbish recently fell and hit his head.  There were some injuries but as far as I know he is now at home and doing 

better.  Cards may be sent to Deanna Goodlander, 515 E Garden Ave, Coeur d'Alene ID 83814. 

 

Mate Senator Dave Senjem of MN was recognized with the Denny Hanson Memorial Award. This award was created in 

memory of the former Rochester City Council president and champion of the builders. It recognizes individuals who are 

outstanding supporters of the local construction industry.  Mate Dave Senjem was honored to meet Marit Nybakk, Vice President 

of the Norwegian Parliament.  Mate Dave Senjem was re-elected to his seat in the MN Senate.  Congrats to 2423 12th AVE NW, 

Rochester MN  55901. 

 

Mate Ed Hart is suffering from complications of Diabetes.  He is back home and tells me he is doing much better. Mate Ed Hart 

is finally out of a wheel chair and using a walker.  He is very well known to many as he has served as President of the United 

States JCI Senate.  I would like to ask that all Mates please remember Mate Ed Hart in your thoughts and prayers.  He feels that it 

helped him a lot in his recovery process.  You may send encouraging messages to Mate Ed Hart by email at jci28991@aol.com. 

 

Mate Joe Smith's mother, Viola Smith, passed away on April 1, 2016. Please keep the family in your thoughts and prayers. 

Cards can be sent to both Mate Joe and wife Camille Smith at: 920 McDougall Dr, Lander WY 82520.   

 

Mate Jay Robinson has some health issues. Jay has been in and out of the hospital.  Please send cards to 1000 Koehler, 

Sherwood AR 72120. 

 

Mate Steve Glover is past President of the Texas Jaycees, 1984/85.  His wife Mary reports that Mate Steve has been battling life 

threatening illness, that left him with insulin dependent diabetes and weak functioning kidneys.  His kidneys have now failed and 

he is on dialysis three times a week awaiting a suitable kidney transplant.  His cardiologist found two blocked arteries and a heart 

valve that may need replacing.  He is scheduled to undergo open heart surgery at Baylor Hospital in Dallas.  Steve and Mary 

covet your prayers during this time of need. Cards may be sent to 2925 Margaret ST, Paris TX 75460. 

  

Mate Jim Fish celebrated his 46th anniversary of sobriety on April 12th, 2016.  Mate Jim Fish's wife, Barb Fish, had knee 

surgery last August 2016 and is at home doing well. Mate Jim Fish has been re-elected to the Fergus Falls City Council.  Cards to 

3514 Pebble Shores DR, Fergus Falls MN 56537. 

 

Mate Bill McCann lost his mother, Gertrude McCann, on April 6, 2016 at the age of 99.  Cards may be sent to Bill at 3431 16th 

ST, Lewiston, ID 83501. 

 

Mate Wayne Avery's mother passed away on April 18, 2016 in Redfield, SD.  Condolence cards can be sent to Wayne, Past 

State SD Jaycee President, at 212 Sundance Pass, Brookings SD 57006. 

 

Mate Ron Whitmore has been in and out of the hospital for several procedures this past year and again on Jan 20th Mate Ron 

had surgery on his right foot.  He has been under medical restrictions since an unrelated surgery last May 2016. He faces several 

more months of restrictions following this surgery.  Unfortunately, Mate Ron just had to undergo another surgery on his foot on 

Thursday, Feb 16, 2017. The previous surgery had brought more complications that required amputation of a toe. Ron has 

suffered many surgeries and antibiotic treatments since last May in an effort to prevent amputation of his right big toe, all to no 

avail.  Keep him in your prayer. 

 

Mate Mike Cecil's father, Joseph “Clyde” Cecil, passed away on 19 May at his home surrounded by family at age 96.  Mike was 

a past KY Jaycee president , 1978/79.  Condolences can be sent to Mike at 1220 Beantown Rd, Lebanon KY 40033-9165. 

 

Mate Gene Martin’s mother, Irene Martin Luther, passed away May 20th, 2016.  Please join in extending our CREW sympathy 

to Gene by email at Trojan6970@rsnet.org. 
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Mate Tony Dominiec, US JCI PP 86/87, had a shoulder replacement.  Mate Tony told Judy that with all the metal in his body, if 

he falls, she can pick him up with a magnet!  Well wishes can be sent to 3310 Fox Glen DR, Colleyville TX 76034. 

 

Mate David Pond's mother Pat passed away May 26, 2016.  Notes of sympathy may be sent to David and his family at 1303 S 

Phillips AVE #4, Sioux Falls SD 57105. 

 

Mate Lester Stearns' mom passed away on May 24.  Mate Lester Stearns' daughter Lyndsie of Lyndsies’s Destination 

Imagination team placed 1st at State DI in early April and went onto Knoxville, TN the week of May 25, 2016 for Destination 

Imagination Global Finals for the 2nd straight year!  Mate Lester Stearns' grandfather, Stanley Stearns, passed away on June 24, 

2016.  Cards can be sent to Lester and Lyndsie at PO Box 424, Mitchell SD 57301-0424. 

 

Mate Mike Marshall's father, Jerry D. Marshall, passed away on Friday, June 24, 2016. Cards of condolence can be sent to 

Mike Marshall, 421 W 34th ST, Jasper IN 47546. 

 

Mate Randy Romano's son, Randy Jr., passed away on May 11, 2016.  Cards may be sent to Randy, Sr. at 2190 Jacks Branch 

RD, Cantonment FL 32533-9112.  

 

Mate Fred Fischer's wife, Pat Fischer had successful aorta repair on Thursday July 28th, 2016. Mate Fred Fischer was back in 

Hospital to have surgery to clear the artery in his right thigh December 8th because the angioplasty was unsuccessful. Mate Fred 

Fischer Past Nat'l President from Illinois is hoping to be released from Palos Hospital soon.  Over the past couple of weeks he has 

had an angioplasty, a new vein in his leg, and a toe removed.  He hopes he will be good for golf in the Spring. Cards to Fred at 

17624 Drummond DR, Tinley Park IL 60487. 

 

Mate Larry Kenney's mother, Jacqueline A. Kenney, passed away recently.  Mate Larry is past President of the Missouri JCI 

Senate.  NOTES to jci32967@att.net. 

 

Mate Kenny Loyall's grandmother, Blanche Bapkins, passed away July 5, 2016.  Card to: Kenny Loyall, 8153 Ashby Ridge PL, 

Mechanicsville VA 23111. 

 

Mate Joe Donovan had triple bypass surgery on Monday August 2016.  The 3-way bypass became a 4-way bypass.   Joe and 

Laureen recently celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary. Cards to Joe Donovan at 12 Sunset RD, Waltham MA 02451.   

 

Mate Arwen Pritchett-Freer’s, past FL Jaycee President and NVP, mother-in-law Irene passed away August 6, 2016. 

 

Mate Mike Brown’s father-in-law passed away on Thursday, August 4, 2016. Pat and Mike’s address is 980 Browns Chapel 

RD,  Boone NC 28607-8110. 

 

Mate Jan Baumgartner’s husband Earl had more surgery August 9, 2016 to fix an aneurysm.  Cards to Earl at: 18 Merrimac 

ST, Merrimac MA 01860-2261. 

 

Mate Bill Willett is still consulting with doctors as to possible hip surgery. Cards to:- Bill and Karen at 617 North Galena, Dixon 

IL 61021. 

 

Mate Juanita Beauchamp and Russell’s daughter Sophia entered her bunny at the Benton County Fair received 1st place and 

their address is 60 Stony Brook Rd, Foley,  MN 56329.  Mate Juanita Marie Beauchamp of MN JCI President, Josh Regan, and 

1st Lady Annie met with local congressman, Tom Emmer, last Aug 15, 2016. 

 

Mate Nick Martin’s last stroke unfortunately has affected his left side.  The previous stroke had affected his right side.  If you 

have questions or want to keep up, you may use Erika Keller’s email(e.keller87@yahoo.com) per his daughter.  Make Nick is 

currently at Glen Burnie Health and Rehabilitation 7355 E Furnace Branch RD, Potomac Rm 118, Glen Burnie MD 21060. His 

daughter is hoping for a permanent placement soon & will keep us informed.  He still would love visits.   

 

Mate Hank Kolodner's wife Sandy injured her knee playing golf. 

 

Mate Ken Risley had to have surgery to replace his Cardiac pacemaker that malfunctioned.   

 

Mate Rudy Wolter's father, Herman William Wolter, passed away. Cards and letters can be sent to the family of Herman 

William Wolter at 1339 Deerboure DR, Wesley Chapel FL 33543.  
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Mate Mossy White was hospitalized last fall for a heart catheterization 

 

Mate Kim Newlin regrets that he will be unable to attend the Bash this weekend due to Vertigo illness. He will be in therapy for 

two months.  Mate Kim Newlin was hospitalized Tuesday December 20 and released on December 28th.  He has fully recovered 

and back at it working on the Winter Issue of the LOG and working with Mate John Sprole, 2nd Mate of CREW Reunion on the 

80th CREW Reunion in June 2017.  See you'll there. 

 

Mate Caleb Fraser's wife Martha is recovering from a fall in her back yard.  Cards can be sent to Martha at 94 Bay RD, PO Box 

518, North Falmouth MA 02532-0518. 

 

Mate Lowell Thompson's wife, Barbara Ann, passed away on Oct 18, 2016, after a long fight with colon cancer.  Lowell is past 

president of the Minnesota Jaycees in 1970-71.  Celebration of  her life was held on the following Monday. 

 

Mate Brad Cooper of Kansas had another heart Cath this past week to repair issues. 

 

Mate Anne Johnson had surgery on her foot/ankle.  She is once again in a boot but able to move around well on her own.  Cards 

can be sent to 12710 Franklin Farm RD,  Oak Hill VA  20171. 

 

Mate Ralph and Kathy Lawson announced the birth of their grandson Jaxson on Oct 19.  Cards can be sent to 909 Barrows Mill 

RD,  Martinsville VA  24112. 

 

Mate Bernie Dolan, past ND Jaycee State President, suffered a stroke.  Cards may be sent to 906 N 27th ST, Bismarck ND 

58501. 

 

Mate Lillian Cheng of Arlington VA is recovering from surgery.  She was Legal Counsel of the US Jaycees, 2014. 

 

Mate Alan and Emily Hancock's daughter Cathie Waddell had been hospitalized in the Atlanta area with heart issues. She had a 

heart attack while having a stress test in the hospital but was corrected with two stents. Mate Alan and Emily's granddaughter 

Chelsea Waddell was in the hospital in Gainesville, GA with an unknown infection and extremely high white blood cell count.  

Fortunately, she was discharged in time to celebrate Christmas for her big surprise – her boyfriend proposed.  

 

Mate LeRoy Nitsch fell per Nan Holzer.  She reports he might have a broken back. No more information at this time. 

 

Mate Jumper Davis has been experiencing severe back pain. They have been unable to do MRI due to pain but hopefully soon 

and a solution is found. Keep him and wife Hilda in your prayers. Latest update, Mate Jumper Davis will be seeing spinal 

surgeon soon to discuss options. He is still in a lot of pain but it is somewhat better.   

 

Mate Charles Eberhardt Jr's father who was an Air  Force Veteran passed away on December 20, 2016.  Cards can be sent to 

Charles & his Mother Peggy Eberhardt, 913 Carbon ST, Fremont OH 43420.  

 

Mate Lori Tomlin's uncle from Virginia passed away recently. Cards may be sent to 8105 River PKWY, Evansville IN 47715. 

 

Mate Mike and Mary Kontagiannis Maistros’ daughter, Michelle Jane Maistros Mullen, passed away on December 13, 2016 at 

the age of only 45 in Dublin, Ohio.  Mate Mike is a past President of the Ohio Jaycees & the Ohio JCI Senate. Cards can be sent 

to Michael and Mary Maistros, 101 Windermere DR, St. Clairsville OH 43950. 

 

Mate Bruce Geddes recently lost Jean's sister, Isabella Stewart Pisula.  Mate Bruce was taken to ER the morning of March 

1, 2017 and is undergoing tests to determine the cause for his shortness of breath. Cards can be sent to the Geddes at 

1515 S Wynn RD, Oregon OH 43616.  

 

Mate Mike Horn's father-in-law passed away on December 21, 2016. Cards may be sent to Mike and Dianne Horn, 2504 

Freemont ST, Marshalltown IA 50158. 

 

Mate Gary Tompkins' sister, Susan Elaine Tompkins-Reddick, passed away Saturday, December 31, 2016 at St. Louis 

University Hospital in St. Louis, MO. 

 

Mate Ken Hawkins from NH Jaycees, past NVP US Jaycees & past president NH JCI Senate had brain tumor surgery 1/4/17.  

Please keep him in your prayers. 
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Mate Ray Baskette's wife Ruth underwent surgery on January 3rd, 2017.  Please keep them in your prayers. 

 

Mate Joanne Rinaldo lost her sister, Dr. Mary Rinaldo of Lockport, NY. Cards can be sent to Joanne at  1232 N Linden LN, 

Palatine IL 60074. 

 

Mate Fred Kegelmeyer's wife Patti passed away January 21, 2017. Fred is the 4th President of the Ohio JCI Senate. Cards to: 

Fred Kegelmeyer at 378 Marsh Point CIR, St Augustine FL 32080.   

 

Mate Mike and Pat Moritz have been having health issues since September.  He was diagnosed with cancer in his right lung.  

Fortunately, it does not appear to have spread from the one growth that was found.  On January 30th he will have the two lower 

lobes of the right lung removed.  A growth was fround on Pat's right ovary with the odds about 80% that this will be benign.  Pat 

is getting a firm diagnosis and proceed with any treatment necessary.  We ask that you keep both of us in your thoughts and 

prayers for successful surgery and recovery." If you would like to send an email or a card, you can send to the following:  Mate 

Mike's email jci28428@hotmail.com and Pat's email pmoritz53@charter.net or to their postal address:  980 Browns Chapel RD, 

Boone NC 28607-8110.  Update, Pat got good news!! The growth on her ovary is basically dead as there is no blood flow going 

to it and the C125 blood test came back all normal.  More good news, Mate Mike had surgery and is at home recovering.  The 

surgeon only had to remove the lower right lobe.  Also, all of the lymph nodes in that lobe came back negative for any cancer, 

hopefully no chemo or radiation.  Mate Mike will still need 3-4 months for full recovery but should have many good years left. 

Our prayers were answered. Thanks to everyone for all your kind thoughts and prayers. 

 

Mate Greg and Lynda Kludt mourn the loss of Lynda's father, Lloyd Phillips, on Feb 6th. 2017.  Cards can be sent to the Kludt's 

at 1215 Lynn AVE, Montrose SD 57048. 

 

Mate Candace Bryner Hollis's mother Pat is in the hospital with heart problems. Pray for her. Update: she is recuperating well 

at home. 

 

Mate Bob Goetz was at a VA Clinic in Florida. Mate Bob had the screws removed due to some issues and the leg appears to be 

healing nicely.  

 

Mate George "Bear" Mitten’s mother, Pat Mitten, passed away 2/11/17.  Cards can be sent to 1 Erin WY, Mohrsville PA  

19541. 

 

Mate Eric Seidel says he has shoulder surgery is booked for March 3, 2017.   Feel free to send good vibes, good luck or prayers 

my way, I appreciate them all. My Doctor says I will have a 3-4 months recovery period.  My email is eseidel1@aim.com. 

 

More Notes in a Bottle in the next LOG. Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG. 

 

BLUE BOOK  
 

If you do not have your copy of the Blue Book yet, ORDER YOUR COPY of the BLUE Book TODAY including the four 

addendumns!!!  Send a check for $50 to Mate Mary Sawyer, 747 Oak Hall Lane, Ballwin MO 63021.  

 

Davey Jones Locker 

 
Mate Bob(Robert) Vinsant Cox 90, died peacefully on Monday, September 19, 2016 in Wilmington, NC following a stroke.  

He was President of the US Jaycees in 1958/59.  His home chapter was Chapel Hill.  He was a member of the storied Tar Heel 

football team that included Charlie “Choo Choo” Justice as a teammate.  His first job after graduating from UNC in 1949 was 

assistant coach for the UNC football team.  Next he opened the Town and Campus clothing store in Chapel Hill, NC.  He was VP 

of Marketing for PepsiCo and then VP of Long Island Trust in Manhasset NY and latter VP of Freedom Savings and Loan in 

Tampa, FL.  Bob was an avid golfer, never wanted to leave the game but was forced to in his late 80s after his health started to 

decline.  Bob’s greatest loves were his beloved Tar Heels, golf, fishing, gardening(one of his nicknames was “Rosebud” as he 

grew beautiful roses).  He was proceeded in death by his wife Cathy in 2007and afterwards moving to Wilmington, NC.  

 

Mate Kelly Wills passed away way too young at age 56. He served as National Jaycee President in 1995/96.  Cards can be sent 

to his wife Patti at 6624 S 151st ST, Omaha NE 68137. 

 

Mate Barbera Greeson passed away October 2, 2016 after a long battle with brain cancer.  She was President of the US Jaycee 

Women, 1978/79.   She was an award-winning real estate agent in Georgia.   
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Mate Allen Jackson Brock, Jr passed away March 22, 2016.  He was preceded in death by his wife Johnnie Sue Brock. He was 

a Colonel and Past Commander in the Jaycee Tennessee Volunteer Corps and a co-founder of the National Corp of Corps. He 

was a Past President of the Tennessee JCI Senate. Mate Charlie Eberhardt shares that Mate Allen is a very dear friend and that 

Mate Allen was there in 1971 when Elvis Presley received one of the TOYM awards. 

 

Mate Bob Holbert passed away April 30th, 2016.  Mate Bob is a Past President of the Missouri Senate. Mate Bob's love were 

Jaycee pins and his website:  http://wwww.pinsource.info that he created listing most of the Jaycee pins ever made.  Will miss 

you Mate Bob. Notes can be sent to his wife Pat at pahhit@hotmail.com. 

 

Mate William Fred "Bill" Miller passed away on Oct 30, 2016.  He was the 3rd President 1974/75 President of the US JCI 

Senate. He joined the Waco Jaycees in 1960 and was elected Vice President of the Texas Jaycees in 1966.  He is survived by his 

wife  Martha Sue Thompson.   He ran Bill Miller's Used Cars.  He was also a US Army veteran.   Cards to Martha Sue Miller, 

3912 Green  Oak DR, Waco TX 76710. 
 

LIST OF MATES REPORTED DECEASED FEBRUARY 23, 2016 THRU MARCH 1,2017 

 
FIRST_NAME      LAST_NAME          HO HOMECHAPTR         LASTJCOFC                YEAR     SPOUSE 

=============== ================== == ================== ======================== ======== ========== 

WAYNE A         BOWLES             NM SANTA FE           VP, US JCS               1957/58  JERRE 

FRANK EDWIN     BRAWNER            OR PORTLAND           NVP, US JAYCEES          1964/65  JOAN 

ALAN  J         BROCK              TN MEMPHIS            PAST COMMANDER OF CORPS           JOHNNIE(DECD) 

WILLIAM HOWARD  CHASE              NJ HOHOKUS 

JOHN            COOK JR            TX HOUSTON            DIR, 4TH USJCS NATL GOLF 1949 

BOB(ROBERT) V   COX                NC CHAPEL HILL        PRESIDENT, US JAYCEES    1958/59  CATHY(DECD) 

BERT(ROBERT) P  CUMMINS            OH DUBLIN             TREASURER, US JCS        1980/81  RUTH 

HAROLD E        DeHOFF             OH CANTON 

TONY(ANTHONY) M FOUBERT               BARRIE CANADA      President, CA JCI SENATE 1991/93   

WALTER KENNETH  GILBRIDE           MD CUMBERLAND/MA/PA                                     RHONDA PEACH 

BARBERA ALDRIDG GREESON            GA SMYRNA             PRESIDENT, US JC WOMEN   1979/80  JERRY L 

DOUG(J DOUGLAS) GUTHRIE JR         TX WACO/GRAND PRAIRIE PRESIDENT, TX JAYCEES    1958/59  BETTY(DECD) 

BOB             HILTON             AL BIRMINGHAM/MOULTON                                   PATRICIA ANN 

CLARENCE        HISE               GA ROME               PRESIDENT, GA JAYCEES    1961/62  BILLYE(DECD) 

E RAYMOND       HODGE              NY BUFFALO 

BOB(ROBERT) E   HOLBERT            MO SPRINGFIELD        PRESIDENT, MO JIC SENATE 1988/88  PAT 

JOHN DALE       HOLLARD            MS VICKSBURG          VP, US JCS               1956/57  SARA(DECD) 

RAY(RAYMOND) M  HUDSON             NJ BERNARDVILLE                                         KELLIE 

RAY             HUDSON III         NY BRENARDSVILLE 

ERNIE ELDRED    LEWIS JR           CA SACRAMENTO         NVP, US JAYCEES          1963/64  BARBARA 

GORDON DOUGLAS  MacKAY             MA BOSTON             NATL DIR, MA JAYCEES     196Y/6X  SUE(SUSAN) 

ROBERT E        MALONE                RIVERVIEW, CANADA 

ROBERT W        MANN JR            FL WEST INDIES        VP, JCI                  1978/79  MAJORIE S 

BILL(WILLIAM) F MILLER             TX WACO               PRESIDENT, US JCI SENATE 1974/75  MARTHA SUE 

KEN(KENNETH) H  MILLER             OH HIRAM              PRESIDENT, FL JCI SENATE 2002/03  SHARON 

JOE             MURPHY                IRELAND            PRESIDENT, JCI WORLD     1983/84 

MARGARET ANN    NEFF               AR FT SMITH JCS       HUB PNVP, US JCS         195X/5X  CLEMAN(DECD) 

HARRY WM(BILL)  NELSON JR          CO DENVER             NVP, US JAYCEES          1962/63  HENRI ANN 

KEN(KENNETH)ELI OSTERBERGER, SR    LA BATON ROUGE        NVP, US JAYCEES          1963/64  HARRIETT  

HAROLD L        PAULSEN            MT HELENA             PRESIDENT, MT JAYCEES    1946/47  BETTY S 

RALPH E         PETERS SR          PA CAMP HILL          VP, US JAYCEES           1956/57  JANE SHAFFER  

ANDY            PISCITELLE         CT N HAVEN JCS        NVP, US JAYCEES          1986/87  LINDA 

EDWARD GREGORY  POLANSKI           CT CHESHIRE                                             ANN D 

SUMPTER TURNER  PRIDDY JR          VA WAVERLY            NVP, US JAYCEES          1955/56  ROBIN 

CABELL CLARK    RAMSEY             NC KENSTON JCS        PRESIENT, NC JAYCEES     1965/66  BARBARA(DECD) 

JOE(JOSEPH) L   SHEEHAN            GA ATLANTA            PRESIDENT, GA JAYCEES    1962/63  MARGARET(PEG) 

LARRY(LES)      SIMPSON            ME STANDISH           NVP, US JAYCEES          1968/69  JUNE(A JUNE) 

JIM             STANLEY            ME BANGOR             NVP, US JAYCEES          1950/51  FRANCES(DECD)      

BERNIE          STEVENS               BEACONSFIELD CANAD PRESIDENT, CA JCC        1962/63  PATRICIA 

LARRY VON       TATE               TX KILGORE            PRESIDENT, TX JAYCEES    1963/64  BEVERLY 

LOUIS           VAN BRENT          OR PARKROSE           PRESIDENT, OR JAYCEES    1962/63 

LYNELLE         WILLITS                                                                    SAM(DECD) 

KELLY J         WILLS              NE SPRINGFIELD        PRESIDENT, US JAYCEES    1995/96  PATTI 

DUANE ORSON     WRIGHT             UT SALT LAKE CITY]                                      EFFIE C LARSEN 

______________________________________ 

TOTALS: Printed 44 records. 

 

DON'T LET THE SS FELLOWSHIP SINK 
 

All the Mates of the CREW of the SS Fellowship got their start thru the Jaycees to learn leadership and management skills. 

I have heard many tell stories at CREW reunions over the years on how their time in the Jaycees was the best time of their lives and gave them 
the skills to be successful in life.  Now, the CREW of the SS Fellowship needs you to consider the CRFEW as a part of your Estate Planning to 

help keep the CREW of the SS Fellowship afloat so that we can continue our friendship thru the LOG and fellowship at our annual CREW 

reunions.  Don’t forget your roots, leave a little to help the CREW’s Treasury to keep the SS Fellowship sailing on a smooth and steady course.  
For more information, contact the Keeper of the LOG.  
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CREW REUNION REGISTRATION FORM 

Northbrook Hilton, IL Reunion Celebration by Anniversary Year 
 

80th CREW REUNION, June 18-23. 2017.  Northbrook Hilton, 2855 N Milwaukee Ave, Northbrook, IL 

60062.  (847) 480-7500.   

 
NAME_______________________________SPOUSE or GUEST(S)______________________ 

 

ADDRESS______________________________________CITY___________________________ 

 

STATE____ZIP____________       E-MAIL___________________________________________ 

 

PHONES (H)_________________   (C)___________________   (B)________________________ 

 

 
REUNION FULL REGISTRATION (per person)  (Includes CREW polo shirt with logo) 

Circle polo shirt size:  S M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 5XL 6XL 

 
Postmarked now thru May 1, 2017 (Early Bird)                         $30 X ____ = $ _____  

Postmarked May 1 thru June 1, 2017                                           $35 X ____ = $ _____  

Reg after June 1 or Onsite Registration at Northbrook, IL       $40 X ____ = $ _____  

                         

            TOTAL:        $___________ 
 

MAIL COMPLETED REGISTRATION FORM & CHECK payable to” The CREW of the SS Fellowship” to Mate Kim 

Newlin, 12455 SW 97th CT, Miami, FL 33176 and note REUNION 2016 on your check for $__________.    

  

*SORRY NO REFUNDS AFTER June 1, 2017! 

HOTEL 

 
Rooms may be reserved by calling 1-847-480-7500.  Ask for the room block code JCI.  Rate $139.50/rm night + tax.  

Room cut-off date for Room Block is May 15, 2017. 

 

REUNION HOSPITALITY SUITE SPONSORSHIP 

 
SPONSOR NAME: ______________________________ 

 

____in Honor of ________________________________with a sponsorship of $100 or more $_________ 

 

____BUSINESS SPONSOR in Honor of ___________________________________$_________________ 

 

____GOLD SPONSOR of $500 or more in Honor of _________________________$_________________ 

 

____PLATINUM SPONSOR OF $1,000 or more $____________  

 
Recognition will be provided to our sponsors and their honorees through The LOG and the printed reunion program.   

Write any remarks on the reverse side.  For questions contact Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG @ 

jcisenator@msn.com or 305-238-6738 or 12455 SW 97th Ct., Miami, FL 33176-4909. 

 
General information for you on the US JCI Senate meeting which is being held at the same hotel where we are having our Crew 

Reunion, including their agenda & registration is available at https://www.jci.cc/event/nationalmeeting2015.  Full registration for 

the Senate function is $140 postmarked by April 30  & $160 at the door.  Mail Senate registration forms and payments to:  

Marilyn Burton, Registration Chairman, 2308 W Madera CT,  Peoria, IL 61614.  For US JCI Senate questions contact Kate 

Patterson at 708-284-5125 or ilconvention2017@gmail.com.    

mailto:ilconvention2017@gmail.com

